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To the people of God at Our Redeemer, 
 Christ is risen!! He is risen indeed!! Alleluia!!  We had a joyous celebration of the 

resurrection of our Lord.  We are having a joyous celebration of the resurrection of our Lord.  And 

we will continue to have a joyous celebration of the resurrection of our Lord.  Do not let anyone tell 

you that Easter is over.   

 We will continue to vocally proclaim Christ is risen!! He is risen indeed!! Alleluia!! until the 

day of Pentecost.  But we do stop preaching and teaching our crucified and risen Savior after the 

calendar changes and the color on the altar turns to green.  There is a reason that St. Paul wrote, 

“And I . . .did not come proclaiming to you the testimony of God with lofty speech or wisdom.  For I 

decided to know nothing among you except Jesus Christ and Him crucified” [1 Cor. 2:1-2]. 

 There is no other message that truly matters.  Jesus Christ carried the weight of your sin to 

Calvary.  He was nailed to a cross.  Your sin was buried with Him.  He rose from the dead.  Your 

sin stayed in the grave.  This is what we celebrate every time we gather together.  Every Sunday 

is a celebration of Easter.  Enjoy the ongoing feast.  Christ is risen!!  He is risen indeed!! Alleluia!! 

                      In Christ, 

              Pastor Eden 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 
You’re Invited to a Baby Shower …on Sat., May 3rd @ 12:30pm here at  ORLC hosted by 
the Quincy Zone LWML to benefit Madonna House and Care Net! There will be a salad 
luncheon followed by fun & fellowship! Please RSVP on the sign-up sheet in the Narthex by 
April 30th. Requested gifts are: baby wipes, wash and lotion, Diapers – mostly sizes 3 – 6, 
bottles, onesies, sleepers and socks. Please do not wrap the gifts. Let’s gather together for a 
great cause!  

 
Devotion Book for Sale "Breathing Holes: Stories Supplying Fresh Air for Unconventional People" is a 
devotional book written by Pastor Marty Kaarre.  The cost is $20, and Pastor Kaarre is generously donating 
$10 of each book sold to ORLC's youth group.  Contact Pastor Eden if you would like to purchase one, or 
two, or etc. 
 

Senior Singles: For reservation numbers, please sign-up for our next luncheon fellowship on 
Tues., May 6st at Village Inn at 11:30 a.m. 

 
Next voters meeting is May 18th @ 1 p.m. agenda so far: Replace northeast outside entrance doors 
that lead downstairs to the kitchen.  Add automatic door openers on the east entrance doors. 



 LWML                                                                                         
Our April 3rd meeting was hosted by Connie Louderback and Colleen 
Westberg. Thank you, girls, for your service in hosting and treating us! 
 
We must say ‘Thanks’, again, to all you who enjoyed our tasty desserts after 
the April 9th Lenten service and donated to our cause, the Concordia Food 
Bank. They are always truly humbled by your generosity! 
 
Unfinished business…a committee was put together to finalize all the plans 
for our meal that we are serving the guests at St. James’ Service for the Blind. 
The service is on April 26th at noon beginning with the meal.  

  
New business discussed…final registrations were turned in for the Central Illinois District (CID) LWML 
Convention in Effingham on April 25th and 26th. Sharon Reinberg and Suzanne Troxel will be attending as 
Delegates from our society to vote on the 2014 – 2015 Mission projects that the CID will fund. The yearly 
goal for mites is currently $80,000 and the past few years the CID has met and exceeded that goal! Praise 
God! 
 
Other new business discussed was the Baby Shower that the Quincy Zone LWML is hosting on May 3rd to 
benefit Madonna House and Care Net. All the details are in the bulletin and this newsletter. Please join us 
for all the fun and fellowship. All the ladies are invited…bring a friend! 
  
Our next monthly meeting is on May 1st hosted by Ruth Hall and Renee Benedetto. Final preparations will 
be made for the baby shower. 
 
We welcome Jamie Louderback as our newest member!  
 
            Any of you ladies who are thinking you might like to be 
a part of our group; we hope to see you at a meeting soon to 
check us out! We are so blessed with the many gifts, talents 
and resources of all the ladies and we welcome you to join 
us in “serving the Lord with gladness”! 
 

     If you would like more information about our Evening Ladies Aid Society, please contact any LWML 
member, Michele Clevenger at 217-224-7881 or m.l.clevenger@comcast.net or check out the LWML on 
the World Wide Web at www.lwmlcid.org or www.lwml.org.                                          
 
 

 
Central Illinois District Scholarship Sunday is next Sunday, May 4th.  Please make a generous 
gift through your local congregation or you may mail your gift directly to the district office, 1850 N. Grand 
Avenue West, Springfield, Il  62702-1626, using an envelope available in the narthex.  Make your checks 
payable to Central Illinois District Educational Scholarship Fund.  This year, gifts may be designated for 
use to help support students during the upcoming 2014-2015 school year or they may be designated to be 
added to the Endowment Fund where interest earned will be used to help future students for years to 
come. 
 It seems like no one is able to get much of a guaranteed return on their investments lately.  
Passbook rates are less than .1%, CDs yield less than 1%, even 30 year bonds yield less than 3%.  “So 
where can I get a ‘good’ return on my investment?” you may be asking.  My suggestion:  “How about 
investing in future pastors, teachers, and other professional church workers with a gift to the scholarship 
fund?”  Their return to the church will be tremendous and immeasurable:  babies baptized, children taught 
the saving Gospel of Jesus Christ, the Lord’s Supper given, sins forgiven in Jesus’ name, weddings and 
funerals performed, the Gospel preached, and God will be glorified.  You now have an opportunity to invest 
in the training of future pastors and teachers by making a gift to the Central Illinois District Scholarship 
Foundation.  You and the entire church will reap big rewards.                                                               page 2 



Who’s Who at Our Redeemer 
 

 
President 

 
Larry Foster               (3rd term)    

 
Oct. 2013 – Sep. 2014 

 
Vice-President 

 
Randy Wolfmeyer      (2

nd
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sep. 2014 

 
Secretary 

 
Melanie Zehnle          (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sep. 2014 

 
Treasurer 

 
Donna Haire               (3

rd
 term)    

 
Oct. 2013 – Sep. 2014 

 
Financial Secretary 

 
Colleen Westberg      (2

nd
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Education Board 

 
Kari Foulk                   (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sep. 2015 

 
 

 

Gretchen Wolfmeyer (Appointed) (1
st
 

term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
Melissa Knapp, S.S. Supt., ex officio 

 
appointed 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Board of Elders 

 
Terry Morse                (3

rd
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sept. 2015 

 
 

 
Jerry Lunt                    (3

rd
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sept. 2015 

 
 

 
Joe Cleaves                (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sept. 2015 

 
 

 
Bill Haire                     (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sept. 2014 

 
 

 
Ryan Vaughn              (3

nd
 term)    

 
Oct. 2012 – Sept. 2014 

 
 

 
Stan Yelton                 (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sept. 2014 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Evangelism Board 

 
Denise Lucas              (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
Linda Go                     (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sep. 2015 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Property Board 

 
Jeff Smith                    (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 – Sep. 2015 

 
 

 
Bill Schlipman              (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 –  Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Stewardship Board 

 
Larry Ehmen                (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2013 - Sep. 2015 

 
 

 
Mark Vahle                  (1

st
 term) 

 
Oct. 2012 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Youth Ministry Board 

 
Heidi Schlipman            (2

nd
 term)      

 
Oct. 2012 – Sep. 2014 

 
 

 
Denys Stark                  (1st term)     

 
Oct. 2012 - Sep. 2014 
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Remembering In Our Prayers 
REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE IN OUR NATION’S MILITARY SERVICES: Mark and Kari 

Adams, Mark Borg, Paul Boriack, Steve Clark, Aaron DeWerff, Michael Goodwin, Robert 

Goodwin, John Haines, Blake Hemmann, Zach Howerton, Ryan Keller, Jason Klauser, 

Brendon Luker, Levi Meyer, Jeremy Myers, Amanda Schwartz, Jeremy Schwartz, Aaron 

Schmitt, Andy Tipton, Ryan Thruston, Marc Troxel, and Kristen Vahle. 
 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE WITH ONGOING HEALTH NEEDS: Nick Austin, Becky Bangert, Sean 

Burner, Chris Clevenger, Richard Grathwohl, Lynda Hinkamper, Lisa Howerton, Elaine Hyer, Glen 

Lantz, Kim Long,  Michael Morgan, Nancy Ott, Sutton Perry-Brockmeier,  David Rickey, Michelle 

Rinberg-Page, Cole Schullian, Kory Tournear, Jacob Weimer, Vicki Wemhoener, Jackson Weppler.. 
 

REMEMBER OUR SHUT-IN MEMBERS AND FRIENDS: Norma Baird, Elizabeth Barton, Gloria Douglas, 

Doreetha Elliott, Ralph Genenbacher, Dorothy Hagemann, Ruth Holt, Mary Hurley, Patti Jenkins, 

Florence Lavery, Jesse Leenerts, Marilyn Newman, Nancy Ott, Anna Mae Parsons, Don Sass, LaVora 

Scoggan, Joyce Southward, Ida Utterback, Robert Wemhoener, Lucille Wiskirchen. 
 

Keep Our Missionaries in Your Prayers 

Our Family in Turkey 

Apple of His Eye Mission Society,  

The Evangelical Lutheran Church in Latvia,  

The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Harlow, Essex, U.K.,        

The Independent Evangelical Lutheran Church in Germany,  

Mrs. Alvina Federwitz in Liberia, West Africa,     

Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their children in Papua New Guinea,  

Danny and Becca DeLoach and their children back in Papua New Guinea 

Mrs. Julie Lutz, home on furlough. 
 

Our Seminary Students 
Concordia Theological Seminary, St. Louis: 

Chris Troxel, 21 Founder’s Way, Unit C, Clayton, MO 63105 

Concordia Theological Seminary, Ft. Wayne, IN: 

Timothy Wilcoxen, 514 East Washington Center Road, Ft. Wayne, IN 

46825 

 

                               Our Mission 

To the glory of God we are SHARING Our Redeemer by … 
                             CARING for one another in Christian love and compassion 

                       ENCOURAGING growth and outreach through worship and Bible study 
 

Sunday School Staff 
Superintendents – Melissa Knapp                          Grades 3 & 4 – Hannah Ajdinovich   
Pre-school – Susan Weiss, Gretchen Wolfmeyer                     Grades 5 & 6 - Donna Haire                                          
& Katherine Reddick                   Grades 7 & 8 - Cyndi Ott   
Kindergarten – Suzanne Troxel                           High School – Steve & Donna Schoch 
Grades 1 & 2 – Monica Foster                                                   
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What’s New  
 

Higher Things Conference 2014 – Concordia 
Univ., WI, July 22-25, 2014, for High School & 
College young adults, Worship, entertainment 
activities, 3 nights on campus housing, 9 meals, 
printed materials & a T-shirt. Pay Early – Pay Less. 
 

It’s that time of year ... 
Dogwood Parade Time! 
Mark your calendar for 
Saturday, May 3rd to join us 
as we represent St. James 
School with a float and walk 
in the parade.  Past alum, 

past staff, current staff, students, moms and dads, 
grandmas and grandpas, aunts and uncles – 
EVERYONE is invited to ride and walk!  It would be 
fantastic to have at least 100 people representing 
St. James School!   
           

CID Days at the Ballpark @ 
Wrigley Field, Cards verses Cubs, May 
3rd @ 12:05 p.m.  Must be ordered by 
April 28th.  Infield Terrace Reserved seats 

for $50.00 (even with 3rd base).              
                              AND/OR  
@ Busch Stadium, Cubs verses Cards, August  
30th @ 6:15 p.m. Infield Terrace Reserved seats for 
$50.00 (Behind Home Plate under the shade of the 
Terrace Level Roof).  
For more information or to purchase tickets go to 
www.Grace-Stasburgg.com/cidday or find order 
blanks on the Narthex tables. 
 
For a Free Will Offering - ORLC is offering their 
riding mower to anyone who may be interested.  If 
you would like to see it or make an offer call Jeff 
Smith @ 217-316-4186. 
 
First Communion Information Meeting:  On 
May 12 at 7:00, Pastor Eden will be meeting to 
discuss the students entering 5th-8th grade 
participating in First Communion classes over the 
summer.  Details about this were in the March 
Newsletter.  This option is not mandatory for 
Confirmation.  It is an opportunity for our youth to 
participate in the body and blood of Christ while 
they are preparing to confirm the faith of their 
Baptism.  The classes will be held during the 
Sunday School hour and everyone is invited to join, 
as we all need reminders of the grace and blessing 
of the Sacraments. 

On May 4th at 2:30 PM St.John’s 
Lutheran Church in Beardstown, 
Illinois will celebrate 3 years of 
restoration & their 100th Anniversary.  

Their guest preacher will be Rev. Dr. Carl 
Fickenscher, a professor of homiletics at Concordia 
Theological Seminary in Fort Wayne, Indiana.  
Keith Williams, a guest organist from Champaign, 
will play on their irreplaceable and treasured 100-
year-old pipe organ.  In honor of God’s blessings to 
them, a hymn has been commissioned and it will be 
sung for the first time during the celebration 
service.  A reception will follow the service and 
historical items will be on display. Please come 
help them celebrate! 
 

Volunteer Disaster Relief (LERT) Training – 
Sat., May 17th from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. in Spring-
field, IL at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, 2645 Old 
Jacksonville Rd. or in Washington, IL on Sat. Aug. 
9 same time at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, 1209 
Kingsbury Rd. for $35 you will receive your training 
manual, LCMS Volunteer vest, other helpful 
materials and lunch.  Upon completion you will 
receive your LERT certificate of participation & your 
volunteer badge.  There are flyers with more info 
and applications on the table in the Narthex. 
 

CILCA Hog Roast Camp 
CILCA will hold its annual 
fundraiser on May 25.  Serving 
will begin at 11:30 am and 

conclude at 2:00 pm.  Suggested donation is $8 for 
adults and $5 for children.  The menu will include 
barbeque pork sandwiches, vegetable, salad, 
homemade desserts, and drink.  We will have a 
worship service at 2:00 pm to induct the summer 
staff.  Pastor Karl Eckhoff, pastor of Christ Lutheran 
in Peoria and president of the Camp Board, will be 
the preacher, assisted by Pastor Dave Bueltmann, 
interim camp director.  Family activities are planned 
for the whole weekend. 
 

Lumberjacks Wanted We have a men’s retreat 
planned for May 2-4 to be strengthened spiritually 
and physically.  We will be spending much time 
cutting up firewood for the summer camping 
season.  Help is invited beginning Friday night 
through Sunday morning.  Let the camp know when 
you can come to help (camp@cilca.org or 217-487-
7497).  Food, lodging, Bible Study, and worship will 
be provided.                                                    Page 5 



Mother’s Day is around the corner 
… Choose the perfect gift for mom 
with the help of ORLC Scrip! Barnes 
and Noble,  Zappos.com, Red 
Lobster, Cheesecake Factory, Lord 
& Taylor, Macy’s and many more!  
Happy Mother’s Day to all moms! 

 
OAFC is a lot of fun and there are many exciting 
activities.  The activities include meeting youth and 
helping them share their faith through skits, singing, 
puppets, nursing home and a neighborhood visits.  
There is no charge since housing and food are 
provided by church members. Just remember to 
RSVP to Jamie Louderback at 217-430-4760 or at 
jamie62359@hotmail.com. We need all the help we 
can get to spread the Good News of Jesus and to 
help us make the Central Illinois Area grow.  If you 
have any questions about the weekend or 
upcoming weekends please contact 
cidoafc12@gmail.com or Jamie.  Here is an 
updated list of the 2013-2014 weekends, so that 
you can plan to take the appropriate time off from 
work and other activities. 
May 3, St. Silas, North Liberty, IA (IA weekend) 
June 6-8, Our Redeemer, Iowa City, IA, (IA 
weekend) 
June 20-22, Christ, Peoria, IL 
July 17-23, Summer Training, Good Shepherd, 
Midwest City, OK 
 

T.A.W. is May 5th – May 9th 

Give your teachers a little some-thing 
special from:  AMC Movie Theater, 
Panera  Amazon.com, Bath and 
Body Works … check out ORLC 
Scrip for more choices!  
 

New Letter from our seminary student Chris 
Troxel & Family is on the Narthex table. 
 

St. James School News 
ENROLLMENT CONTINUES - Please continue 
praying for our school.  Tell others about the 
blessings of attending a Lutheran school and 
encourage relatives, friends and neighbors to 
consider sending their children to St. James 
Lutheran School.    Invite them to talk with parents, 
teachers and principal.  Mr. Landskroener would 
love to make arrangements to meet with anyone 
who has questions about our school. Please 
contact him at school for further information. Thank 
you for getting the word out! 
 

 

DID YOU KNOW THAT… 

• students and teachers attend chapel every 
week? Different classes sing most weeks. 

• the school and teachers send home a 
weekly newsletter? 

• our classroom teachers have over 165 
years of classroom experience and all are 
certified by the state of Illinois? 

• Extended Care is offered before and after 
school for all students, if needed? 

• in addition to our regular reading class, 
students also participate in Accelerated 
Reading? 

• our school library has over 7000 volumes? 
• students are instructed in Art and Music? 

  

THE PRAISE BE TO JESUS SINGERS (school 
choir) will present a concert, God and Country, 
Thursday, May 8th at 6:30pm in the gym. Please 
come and enjoy the beautiful music performed by 
our choir! 
 

8th GRADE GRADUATION will be Thursday, May 
30th at 7:00pm in the sanctuary at St. James.  
Please come and celebrate the accomplishments of 
our graduates.   
 

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL will be Friday, May 31st.  
We will join together in worship at 8:45am, present 
awards, return to classrooms for 3rd Trimester 
report card and then be dismissed.  Please come 
and join us as we began the year, in worship of the 
Triune God. 
 

PREK 3-YEAR-OLD OPEN HOUSE will be 
Saturday, May 17th from 10:00am-12:00pm. Invite 
your friends, neighbors and relatives to come and 
see what our program has to offer, meet our new 
teacher (Mrs. Buss), and visit with the principal and 
other parents. Refreshments will be provided. Hope 
to see you there! 
 

POSITION OPENING - St. James will have an 
opening for an Extended Care worker(s) for the 
morning (7:00-8:15am) and after Pre-K classes 
from 11:30am – no later than 5:30pm beginning in 
August. The morning position is for Pre-K-8th grade 
students and the afternoon position is for Pre-K 
(beginning at 11:30am) and kindergarten students 
(beginning at 3:00pm). If you are interested, or 
know of someone who might be, please contact Mr. 
Landskroener in the school office. 
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You’re Invited to join Todd Petitt in 
celebration for receiving his doctorate 
from St. Louis University.  Cocktails & 
d’oeuvres will be served from 5:00 -7:30 
p.m. on June 14, 2014 on the grounds of 
Villa Katherine. 

 

Celebration of Grace – God’s Promise for You – 
sponsored by St. John’s Lutheran in Hannibal, MO.  
August 16, 2014 - noon to 9 p.m. @ Clemens Field.  
Come join us for Entertainment & Fun things all day 
long. Tentative Schedule is on the backs of the 
posters on the entrance doors. 
 

Script Report 
Week ending:  30-Mar 6-Apr 13-Apr 20-Apr

Profit: $100.80 $140.60 $124.60 $68.37

# orders: 17 22 16 14

Avg 

Profit/order: 
$5.93 $6.39 $7.79 $4.88

Overall 2014 

Profit: 
$2,058.64$2,199.24$2,323.84$2,392.21

 
Blood Drive: St. 
James Lutheran 
Church School 
Cafeteria on Sat. 

May 3, 2014 from 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. If you want an 
appointment call 1-800-733-2767 or Betty @ 885-
3530.  There is a sign-up sheet on the table in the 
Narthex and a drawing will be held to give away 2-
$25 HyVee Gift cards. 
 

Quilt Display - May 10 & 11 the Quilters will 
display in church the quilts they have made this 
year for the Lutheran World Relief. 
 
Explore a vocation as a deaconess –Aug. 1-3 
at Concordia Seminary in Ft. Wayne, IN.  $100 
covers room, meals & activities for the prospective 
student and a guardian for the whole weekend.  
Registration Deadline is July 18th.  See folder on 
the Narthex table or go to www.ctsfw.edu/PAHS 
 

Concert for Life: Sun., May 4th, 7 p.m. @ St. 
James Lutheran Church.  Ralph Fairchild and his 
family will entertain with delightful & uplifting music. 
Free Will donation.  
 

Christopher Troxel & family Since the 
congregation has been so supportive of them we 
invite them to see the service streaming live on 
Tuesday afternoon, April 27 at 3 p.m. from St. Titus 
& Timothy chapel.  He will receive his vicarage 
assignment then.  There is an entire website 
devoted to just this Call Day with support services 
set up to make sure it can be accessed, etc.  You 
can do this one of several ways. One, you can just 
go to hhtp://callday.csl.edu/ or you can just Google 
“Concordia seminary” & the website readily comes 
up & gets you where you need to be. Please accept 
our ongoing gratitude for all the help & support 
ORLC has given the family.  It means more than we 

can ever express. Donna Troxel 
 

Register Now for a Dynamic Outreach 
Conference sponsored by Lutheran Hour 
Ministries in Detroit, Mich., July 24-27.  Cost is 
$149 till the day of the conference and then it will 
be $179 per person. Groups of five or more 
individuals who register by June 30 will receive a 
discounted rate of $79 per person when registered 
together.  An exciting variety of opportunities for 
learning, networking and worship, will be presented 
to church workers and lay leaders, so they will be 
equipped, energized and SENT out into the world 
to live lives of dynamic witness in the name of 
Jesus Christ. Register or ask questions at 
www.lhm.org/conference. 
 
DO YOU LIKE TO SEW?  THEN THIS IS THE 
PROJECT FOR YOU!  The sewing ladies could use 
your help in assembling quilt tops for LWR Mission 
Quilts.   Kits have been assembled and are waiting 
for you to pick up from the  basket placed on a 
table in the entrance way.  Included in the kit are 48 
squares of 11" x 11" material. Match the squares to 
your desire and sew them together with a 1/2" 
seam. This makes a 60" x 80" quilt top. Return the 
top to our sewing ladies and we will finish it with a 
lining and a back. Then the quilts are sent to 
Lutheran World Relief.   Thank you very much for 
your help with our LWR Mission Quilt project. 
Please call Norma Begeman at 221-9585 or 
Bernice Jording at 223-2014, if you need help or 
more information.    
 
          

 
May Puzzle Page Answer: page 12 
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Miscellaneous Constant Information 
 

GREETING CARDS (sponsored by the PLuS 
group) Be sure to check out the variety of 
assorted greeting cards. Cards are $ .50.   
 

PLEASE SAVE LABELS - Please continue 
to save HyVee UPCs, General Mills Box Tops, 
Campbell’s products “point” labels, and Tyson 
A+ labels.  Place them in your child’s classroom 
container or give them to Madeline Hagemann 
or put them on the white drawer marked “labels” 
in St. James’ narthex or by the secretary’s office 
@ ORLC  Thank you! 
 

Drawer Cart by the Office Steps 
    Top Drawer: For McDonald’s receipts, Camp-
bell's labels & General Mills box tops for 
education, HyVee UPCs, & Tyson A+ labels. 
They benefit the St. James school library. They 
can’t use the Betty Crocker or the Kool-Aid 
points though. Thanks!    
     2nd Drawer: For any type used greeting card 
fronts. Good Samaritan home uses them to 
make things.  

3rd Drawer: For cancelled stamps for mis-
sions. They must be complete stamps.  

 

Rada Cutlery is an on-going 
fundraiser. Rada as a variety 
of, products: cutlery, stone-
ware soy wax candles, and 
quick mixes.  We have 
started taking orders for our 

next RADA order. Once we have $60 in orders, 
we will place the order. So, if you don't see 
something in our many "in stock" items, go 
ahead and fill out an order form with payment. 
Please visit the Rada display in the old 
chapel. You may leave a completed Rada 

order form with payment at the scrip table. 
Thank you for your support of PLuS!   

 
EMAIL REQUEST- We would like everyone 
who has email to give us your email address.  
Just write it on the bottom of your attendance 
card or secretary@ourredeemerquincy.org 
 

Food Bank Know anyone in our church family, 
who needs help? Contact Cyndi Ott @ 430-0301 
 

Sunday School Offering for May will go to 
Camp CILCA. 

 

College Students: If you are attending college 
away from home, please fill out one of the slips 
on the Narthex table with your college address, 
so the church can keep in contact with you. 
 

SALE St. James Lutheran School Cookbooks 

50% off! These are hardcover, 3-ring bound 
cookbooks listing hundreds of recipes submitted 
by LCMS churches and school families. The cost 
is now only $10 per cookbook. They make great 
presents!!  Checks should be made out to St. 
James Lutheran School PTL. They are on 
display in the old Chapel.  
 

Concordia Food Bank If anyone is interested 
in mailing coupons to the Seminary Food Bank, 
the address is: Concordia Food Bank, 801 
Seminary Place, St. Louis, MO 63105. 

   

 
Lutheran Child and Family Services of Illinois’ 
professional licensed counselors can help with 
any problem. They provide individual, couple, 
marital and family counseling to help address all 
types of situations. Insurance is accepted. Call 
800-363-LCFS (5237) to schedule a FREE 
confidential initial consultation. 
 

Considering adoption? Lifelink International 
Adoption (a ministry of Lutheran Child and 
Family Services of Illinois, LCFS) is seeking 
families interested in adopting from Korea. We’re 
receiving child referrals again after a temporary 
break and have a limited number of families on 
our waiting list. Our South Korean program is 
one of our most enduring (twenty-nine years) 
and reliable. Learn more about Lifelink’s 
adoption programs at www.lifelinkadoption.org 
or contact us at 630-521-8281 or 
intadopt@lifelinkadoption.org. Lifelink 
International Adoption is a program of Lutheran 
Child and Family Services of Illinois.  
 
Register your County Market Max card.   
There are sign-up slips on the Scrip table.  You 
only need your Max card #.  Once registered 
every time you use your at County Market a 
percentage of what you spent goes to our 
school.                                                       
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          May Birthdays 

1   Ann Brackensick 
1   Paul Clevenger 
1   Keagan Mercurio 
1   Simon Nickelson 
2   Thomas Killday 
3   Thalia Wolfmeyer 
4   Quinton Hibbert 
6   LaVora Scoggan 
7   Tracy Bugh  
7   Barbara Vahle  
8   Michael Vahle  
9   Terry Lannerd  
9   Hugh Sharrow  
9   Wanda Spohr  
9   Kase Thomure 
9  Nerissa Vahle  
9   Lynn Wombles 

 
11   Melanie Stegeman 
14   Kayla Walker  
15   Jessica Dedert-Huebner 
15   Linda Hardy 
15   Hadley Harvey 
15   Daniel Hendrian 
16   Jason Morse  
17   Jessie Valentine 
17   Peggy Wiesemann 
18   Shanelle Douglas 
19   Noah Ohnemus 
19   Ryan Vaughn  
19   Michelle Wolfmeyer 
20   Stacy Valentine 
21   Michele Clevenger 
21   Joseph Sharrow 
22   Leslie Bent  

 
22   Eric Fischer  
22   Carolyn Kaiser 
23   Lily Kuhn  
23   Bradley Longcor III 
25   Sandra Callahan 
26   Gretta Otto  
26   Sharon Yelton  
27   David Bent  
27   Megan Chezem 
27   Dylan Martin  
28   Stacey Gruen  
28   Todd Waterkotte 
29   Nicholas Allen  
30   Melanie Drescher 
30   Taylor Frink  
31   Arianna Fischer 
31   Alischia Langan

 

May Baptisms 
  

  1   Ann Nickelson  
  1   Lauryn Sharrow 
  2   Abigail Kemp  
  2   Hannah Kemp  
  2   Wade Pellman  
  3   David Drescher 
  4   Mary Morse  
  5   Phillip Weisheit 
  6   Aaron Boerema 
  7   Debbie Manton 
  7   Chris Schaller  
  8   Glenna Nicholson 
  9   Amanda Zehnle 
10   Josh Jefferson  
12   Morgan Frohn  
12   Sonny Voepel  
 

13   Will Glines  
14   Anna Ehmen  
14   Anderson Knapp 
14   Savannah O’Dell 
15   Thalia Wolfmeyer 
16   John Dicks  
16   Mary Hurley  
16   Joseph Ott  
16   Brenda Scharnhorst 
18   Shanelle Douglas 
19   Keagan Mercurio 
19   Joseph Ohnemus 
19   Connor Ott  
19   Derek Ott  
22   Thomas Killday 
23   Ricky Goertz  
23   Jacob Valentine 

24   Morgan Hurley 
24   Bill Perry  
24   Emma Showman 
24   Katie Voepel  
25   Obediah Church 
25   Hadley Harvey 
25   Terry Morse  
25   Olivia Showman 
26   Laura Essington 
26   Craig Gooding  
26   Dorothy Hagemann 
27   LeRoy Goodwin 
28   Savannah Howerton 
31   Amy Edwards  
31   Linda Hardy  
31   Wanda Spohr  

    
    

May Anniversaries 
 

 3   Mark & Janice Voepel   
 5   David & Leslie Bent   
 7   Trevor & Heather Feinstein  
10   Dave & Sharon Reinberg  
11   Brent & Linda Wingerter  
14   Darrell & Dorothea Drescher  
21     Dustin & Jennifer Tournear 

23   Clinton & Kimberly Gooding
 23   James & Lisa Howerton  

27   Michael & Jane Douglas  
28   LeRoy & Donna Goodwin

 28   Joseph & Lynn Sharrow  
29    Jeff & Lucinda Klingele
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Assignments for May 2014 
 

Communion Assistants: 
 

Sat., May 3 at 5:00 p.m. Joe Cleaves  

Sun., May 4 at 8:00 a.m. Jerry Lunt 
 

Craig Gooding 

Sun., May 4 at 10:15 a.m. Jeff Wolfmeyer 
 

Stan Yelton 
  

Sat., May 10 at 5:00 p.m. Joe Cleaves 
 

 

 
Sun., May 11  at 8:00 a.m. Chris Knapp  

 

Brad Ehmen 
 
Sun., May 11 at 10:15 a.m. Steve Schoch  

 

Bruce Burner 
 
Sat., May 17 at 5:00 p.m. Joe Cleaves 

 
 

 
Sun., May 18 at 8:00 a.m. Clint Gooding 

 
Bob Frink 

 
Sun., May 18 at 10:15 a.m. Steve Kaiser  Randy Wolfmeyer 
 
Sat., May 24 at 5:00 p.m. Joe Cleaves 

 

 
Sun., May 25 at 8:00 a.m. Larry Foster Gary Hyer 
 
Sun., May 25 at 10:15 a.m. Ryan Vaughn  

 

Terry Morse 
 
Sat., May 31 at 5:00 p.m. Bill Haire 

 

 
Ushers:                       

 
  Saturdays at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Chris Knapp  
 

Sundays at 8:00 am   
 

Gary O’Dell, Nathan Hoebing, Larry Post Sonny Voepel 
  

 

 

Sundays at 10:15 a.m. Steve Hyer, Mark Vahle, Mike & Allan Murphy 

 
Registration Slips: Shirley Foster 
 

Altar Care: Wanda Spohr,  Marty Otto, Anita & Gretchen Wolfmeyer 
 

Counters: Shirley Dieringer & Larry Ehmen 
 

Drivers: Steve Hyer, Jerry Manton, Wanda Spohr, Ruth Hall, Ryan Vaughn       
 

If you wish to help in one of these areas, please contact the church office at 223-1769 or by email:              
Secretary@OurRedeemerQuincy.org or one of the following people:   
      
Greeters: Early Service – Sandy Callahan      
      Late Service -- Ruth Hall 
Communion Assistants -- Ryan Vaughn  
Altar Care – Stan Yelton 
Ushers: Early - Jerry Lunt       
             Late – Terry Morse                                                                                                                     
  Saturdays – Bill Haire                                                                        
             Special Services – Joe Cleaves   
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Pastoral Report 
(January 31 – March 31, 2014) 

 
 

Official Acts 
 

Infant Baptisms 
 
Adult Baptisms 
  

      Adult Confirmation 
 
      Youth Confirmations 
 

      Marriages 
 
      Funerals 
 Robert McGartland              3/21  
        
Membership Changes 

 

Gains [+0B, +0C] 
Infant Baptisms [+0B, +0C] 

          
 Adult Confirmations [+0B, +0C]    
        

Youth Confirmations [+0B, +0C]    
 
Transfers In [+0B, +0C] 
  
Profession of Faith (from other Lutheran) [+0B, +0C] 
  

     Losses [-2B, -2C] 
Death [-2B, -2C]   

       Dorothy Pflantz                  3/16 
       Robert McGartland              3/17 
 

Transfers Out [-0B, -0C] 
  
 Requested Removal [-0B, -0C] 
    
 
 
 
Statistical Adjustment [+/-0B, +/-0C] 

 
Membership 

 
Jan. 1, 2014 

 
Gains 

 
Losses 

 
Mar. 31, 2014 

 
   Baptized 

 
596 

 
+3 

 
-4 

 
595 

 
   Confirmed 

 
461 

 
+3 

 
-4 

 
460 
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  PUZZLE PAGE 
 

 

THE GOLDEN RULE 
 

by 
 

Bill Schlegl 

 
 

 The Golden Rule is an earthly saying that comes from the Holy Bible.  Use the 
number code to learn of this Bible Verse. 
 

 
(  A = 26,  E = 22,  I = 18,  O = 12,  U = 6  ) 

 

 
 
  __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __        __ __ __      __ __ __ __ __ __ 
  07 19 22 09 22 21 12 09 22        26 15 15      07 19 18 13 21 08 
 
 

__ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __            __ __ __ __          __ __ __ 
04 19 26 07 08 12 22 05 22 09            07 19 26 07          14 22 13 

 
 

__ __ __ __ __ __          __ __           __ __          __ __ __,      __ __     
08 19 12 06 15 23          23 12           07 12          02 12 06       23 12 

 
 

__ __         __ __ __ __        __ __        __ __      __ __ __ __. 
02 22         22 05 22 13        08 12        07 12      07 19 22 14  
 

 
 
 
 

 (Answers on Page 7) 
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